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EWEB Board Consent Calendar Request 
For Contract Awards, Renewals, and Increases 
 
The Board is being asked to approve an Intergovernmental Agreement with City of Eugene for Water Pipeline 
Crossings on Pedestrian Bridges over Amazon Creek.    
  
 
Board Meeting Date:   June 5, 2018         

Project Name/Contract#: Water Pipeline Crossings on Pedestrian Bridges over Amazon Creek/ IGA 18-0003            

Primary Contact: Mel Damewood   Ext.7145    

Purchasing Contact:  Collin Logan         Ext.7486    

 
Contract Amount: 
Original Contract Amount:  $190,000     

Additional $ Previously Approved: $0                    

Invoices over last approval:  $0      

Percentage over last approval:   0  % 

Amount this Request:   $190,000     

Resulting Cumulative Total:  $190,000     
 
 
Contracting Method: 
Method of Solicitation:    Intergovernmental Agreement     

If applicable, basis for exemption:  n/a         

Term of Agreement: One-Time Purchase       
Option to Renew? No    

Approval for purchases “as needed” for the life of the contract No   

Proposals/Bids Received (Range):         

Selection Basis:                                     

 
Narrative: 
 
This project will replace three existing pipeline crossings currently installed under Amazon Creek which are being 
replaced with two new pipelines to be attached underneath the City’s new pedestrian bridges at Dillard Road and 
37th Street. Since the original pipes were installed, the creek bed has eroded significantly.  EWEB’s pipelines are now 
exposed, posing a risk to infrastructure integrity. EWEB investigated possible solutions, including boring new 
pipelines under Amazon Creek or constructing pipe bridges. Both of these options are subject to substantial 
construction costs (design engineering, materials, labor, and permits).  
 
EWEB contacted the City of Eugene to explore the possibility of partnering on their planned pedestrian bridge 
crossings. By partnering with the City of Eugene on this project, EWEB is able to significantly reduce the costs to 
replace our at-risk pipelines across Amazon Creek as well as reduce construction impacts to the community. The 
new pipelines and bridges are designed and will be built to resist seismic forces. EWEB will reimburse the City for 
the installation of two new pipelines attached to the bridges spanning Amazon Creek.  Eventually, EWEB will abandon 
all three of the old, exposed pipelines.  
 
Staff developed an Inter-Governmental Agreement collaboratively with the City and it was approved and signed by 
the City Manager on May 16, 2018.  EWEB’s drawings and specifications will be included with the City’s solicitation 
in June 2018. If this IGA is approved and the bids are within the Not to Exceed amount of $190,000, EWEB will 
approve awarding the work to the City’s contractor.   
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ACTION REQUESTED: 
Management requests the Board approve an Intergovernmental Agreement with the City of Eugene for Water 
Pipeline Crossings on Pedestrian Bridges over Amazon Creek.  Funds for this work were budgeted for 2018, 
and are included in the Capital Improvement Plan for 2018, the Capital Budget for Water is $13.7 Million. 
 
SIGNATURES: 
 
Project Coordinator:              
 
Manager:          
 
Purchasing Supervisor:        
 
Executive Officer:        
                                         
Board Approval Date:         
 
 


	Resulting Cumulative Total:  $190,000

